ΥΠΟΥΡΓΕΙΟ ΠΑΙΔΕΙΑΣ ΚΑΙ ΠΟΛΙΤΙΣΜΟΥ ΔΙΕΥΘΥΝΣΗ ΜΕΣΗΣ ΕΚΠΑΙΔΕΥΣΗΣ ΚΡΑΤΙΚΑ ΙΝΣΤΙΤΟΥΤΑ ΕΠΙΜΟΡΦΩΣΗΣ

ΤΕΛΙΚΕΣ ΕΝΙΑΙΕΣ ΓΡΑΠΤΕΣ ΕΞΕΤΑΣΕΙΣ **ΣΧΟΛΙΚΗ ΧΡΟΝΙΑ: 2015-2016**

Μάθημα: Αγγλικά Επίπεδο: Ε3 Ενηλίκων Διάρκεια: 2 ώρες Υπογραφή Ημερομηνία: 19 Μαΐου 2016 Εκπαιδευτή/τριας: _____ Βαθμός: ____ ΟΝΟΜΑΤΕΠΩΝΥΜΟ ΜΑΘΗΤΗ/ΤΡΙΑΣ:

ΤΟ ΕΞΕΤΑΣΤΙΚΟ ΔΟΚΙΜΙΟ ΑΠΟΤΕΛΕΙΤΑΙ ΑΠΟ ΕΝΝΕΑ (9) ΣΕΛΙΔΕΣ

PART I: WRITING

1. You have seen this notice in an online newspaper and you have decided to take part in the competition. Write an article of about 80-100 words about a special person in your life.

(15 MARKS)

(30 MARKS)

Someone Special

Is there a special person in your life that you want to write about?

Is there someone, who is always there to listen to you?

Write an article and tell us all about your special person.

First prize: €500 Second prize: €300 Third prize: €200



2. Write an email to a friend about a trip or a weekend away. Write between 80-100 words. (15 MARKS)



Dear,

PART II: READING COMPREHENSION

(30 MARKS)

Read the 3 passages and the do ALL the exercises that follow.

Passage 1

CHOCOLATE



Chocolate is made from the seeds of a cacao tree. It is used in many desserts like pudding, cakes, candy and ice cream. It can be a solid form like a candy bar or it can be in a liquid form like hot chocolate. The taste of chocolate is often described as sweet because chocolate makers usually add a lot of sugar and milk for taste. This means that chocolate can be bad for your teeth and health. It is best to eat chocolate in moderation.

Types of chocolate

There are three main types of chocolate: white chocolate, milk chocolate, and dark chocolate. White chocolate tastes much sweeter than the other two types because it has more of the sweeter ingredients in it. White chocolate does not have any cocoa in it. It is mostly made of cocoa butter. Milk chocolate is sweet, but not as sweet as white chocolate. Milk chocolate has some cocoa. Dark chocolate is the least sweet and has the strongest chocolate flavour. Dark chocolate has up to 60-85 percent of cocoa.

The History of chocolate

The cacao tree was first found to be useful for its seeds about two thousand years ago. Early Central Americans and Mexicans used the seeds from the cacao tree to make a drink that tasted bitter, not sweet. Only the important people could drink it. Later on, this drink was made sweeter and made into the treat that is known today as hot chocolate. It was made popular by Spanish explorers who brought it from North America to Spain. When chocolate was sweetened and made into candy, it became a very popular treat for many Europeans. At first, only the rich could afford chocolate. Now, many people enjoy it. Most cocoa today is made in Africa.

(Adapted from: Wikipedia, the free encyclopedia)

A. Choose the best answer according to passage 1.

(5x2=10 MARKS)

- 1. What do chocolate makers add for taste?
 - a) cakes and pudding
 - b) candy and ice-cream
 - c) sugar and milk

2. Which chocolate is the sweetest?

- a) milk chocolate
- b) white chocolate
- c) dark chocolate
- 3. White chocolate doesn't have _____ in it.
 - a) butter
 - b) cocoa
 - c) milk
- 4. Who could drink chocolate two thousand years ago?
 - a) The rich people
 - b) The poor people
 - c) Everyone
- 5. Which country makes the most cocoa today?
 - a) Africa
 - b) North America
 - c) Spain

Passage 2

Top Films of all times

Avatar: The Avatar is a 2009 American, epic science fiction film directed, written, produced and co-edited by James Cameron. It is about a paraplegic young man, who is sent to the moon of Pandora. Pandora is poisonous to humans and it is inhabited by the Na'vi who live in harmony with nature. The film earned a total of 2.788 billion dollars.

Titanic: The titanic is an epic, romantic and disaster film. It was released in 1997 and it was directed, written, produced and co-edited by James Cameron. It is a fictionalized account of the sinking of the RMS Titanic. Leonardo DiCaprio and Kate Winslet star in this film as members of different social classes who fall in love aboard the ship during its ill-fated maiden voyage. The film earned 2.187 billion dollars.

Star Wars (The force awakens): This film is a 2015 American epic, space film. Its director is J.J Abrams and it is the seventh installment in the main Star wars film series. Approximately 30 years after the destruction of the second Death Star, Luke Skywalker, the last Jedi, has disappeared. The First Order has risen from the fallen Galactic Empire and wants to destroy Luke and the New Republic. The box office reached \$2.053 billion.

Jurassic World: The Jurassic world is a 2015 American science fiction film which was directed and co-written by Colin Trevorrow. It takes place in a new park, called the Jurassic world. It is a very popular holiday destination. However, a huge dinosaur escapes and then the area is evacuated until it is killed. This film has earned 1.067 billion dollars.

(Adapted from www.wikipedia.org)

B. Complete the table below with the information in passage 2. (10x1=10 MARKS)

FILM TITLE	DIRECTOR	RELEASE YEAR	BOX OFFICE
Avatar	(1)	2009	(2)
(3)	James Cameron	(4)	2.187 billion dollars
(5)	(6)	(7)	\$2.053 billion
(8)	(9)	2015	(10)

Passage 3

UNICEF

UNICEF stands for **United Nations International Children's Emergency Fund**. It was created by the United Nations General Assembly on December 11, 1946, to provide emergency food and health care to children in countries that had been destroyed by World War II.



In 1954, UNICEF became a permanent part of the United Nations System. UNICEF relies on contributions from governments and private donors. Governments contribute two thirds of the organization's resources; private groups and some 6 million individuals contribute the rest through the National Committees. Most of UNICEF's work is in the field, with staff in over 190 countries and territories. More than 200 country offices carry out UNICEF's mission through a program developed with host governments. Seven regional offices provide technical assistance to country offices as needed.

UNICEF's programs emphasize developing community-level services to promote the health and well-being of children. UNICEF was awarded the Nobel Peace Prize in 1965 and the Prince of Asturias Award of Concord in 2006.

(Adapted from www.busyteacher.com)

C. Put a ($\sqrt{}$) in the correct box to indicate whether the following statements are TRUE or FALSE according to passage 3. (5x2=10 MARKS)

	TRUE	FALSE
1. Unicef was created on November 11, 1946.		
2. Unicef depends on contributions from governments and private donors.		
3. There are five regional offices that provide technical help to country offices.		
4. Unicef promotes the health and well-being of children.		
5. The Nobel Peace Prize was awarded to Unicef in 2006.		

PART III: USE OF ENGLISH

(40 MARKS)

A. Read the following text and choose the correct alternative. (6x0.5=3 MARKS)

Yesterday my family and I went to a beautiful beach. As soon as we (1) ______, my cousins and I ran to the sea. While we (2) ______, mum and dad were sitting on the sand with (3) ______ aunt and uncle. Later, Dad bought us hot dogs and ice-cream. While I was eating my ice cream, (4) I _____ a very big bird. It was a pelican. It (5) ______ much (6) ______ than I thought! I took a photograph of it. We all had a wonderful time at the beach that day.

1.	A. arrived	B. arrive	C. arriving
2.	A. swim	B. were swimming	C. swam
3.	A. her	B. his	C.my
4.	A. sees	B. have seen	C. saw
5.	A. have	B. was	C. has
6.	A. bigger	B. biggest	C. big

B. Choose the correct form of the verbs in the following dialogue. (7x1=7 MARKS)

Amy: Hey! It's mum's birthday tomorrow!

Sue: Oh no! I (1) haven't bought/ didn't buy her a present yet and today I can't go shopping because I am working until late. Have you bought a present for her?

Amy: Yes, I (2) bought/ have bought her a beautiful dress yesterday. Here it is! Do you think she (3) will/ can like it?

Sue: Yes! It is amazing! I know what mum would like. She (4) has never travelled/ never travelled abroad, so I am going to book tickets for both mum and dad to spend the weekend in Athens. How does this sound?

Amy: Oh Sue! Mum will love it! You (5) can/ had book the tickets online. You can get (6) **cheap/ cheaper** air fares than at a travel agency.

Sue: Yes, Amy. You're right but I don't know how to use the internet. (7) Have you ever tried/ did you ever try to book tickets through the internet?

Amy: Yes, of course! You can find many cheap hotel deals and cheap air fares, too. I can do it for you. Don't worry!

Sue: Thanks so much! You're the best!

C. Complete the second sentence so that it has a similar meaning to the first sentence using the word in brackets. (5x2=10 MARKS)

- 1. Jason is visiting our country for the first time. (never) Jane _____our country before.
- 2. I was not invited to Alan's birthday party. (invite) Alan _____ me to his birthday party.
- 3. Mum cooks dinner. (is) Dinner _____ by Mum.
- 4. I told my friends to come for dinner tonight. (are) My friends ______ for dinner tonight.
- 5. I was going to write a letter but I have changed my mind. (will) I don't think I ______ a letter after all.

D. Choose the correct adjective

(7x1=7 MARKS)

TOKYO

Tokyo is extremely (1) safe/ empty, with one of the lowest crime rates in the world. You can walk on the streets without being afraid. The Japanese people are very friendly and (2) polite/ small. Most cities in Japan do not have rubbish bins. This is because the Japanese do not eat and walk at the same time. If they have empty bottles or paper coffee cups they carry them with them; that's why Tokyo is such a (3) **polluted/ clean** place.

There are many (4) cheap/ beautiful buildings in Tokyo. One of the most famous buildings is the Tokyo Metropolitan Government office. It is the (5) perfect/ fresh place for anyone who wants to go shopping. Clothes and electronics are not as (6) expensive/ **healthy** to buy as in other popular countries. There is also a very efficient transportation system. It is not (7) crowded/ difficult to get around as there is an extensive rail network, although many people prefer to travel by bus or ride a bike.

E. Complete the text with the correct form of the words in brackets.

(6x1=6 MARKS)

All about our health

Most health experts recomme	end that you eat a balanced, (1)	
(health) diet to maintain or lo	se weight. You should avoid (2)	
(fat) and (3)	(oil) foods such as butter, cakes, biscuits a	nd fries.
It is better to buy (4)	(nature) or organic products becau	se they
do not contain chemicals. In a	addition, exercising is a good way to keep both our m	ind and
body active. Many people sig	n up at a gym or hire a (5)	(person)



trainer to help them get in a shape or lose weight more efficiently. We should follow these steps, in order to look and feel (6) _____ (attract).

(7x1=7 MARKS)

F. Match the questions with the answers.

Are you eating junk food again?
What was the exhibition topic?
Who is the writer of this song?
How many languages do you speak?
What is your favourite subject?
How many employees work in this company?

- 7. Did you take a map with you?
- a. Oh, no! I forgot it at home.
- b. I speak French, English and Spanish.
- c. Yes, I am. I didn't have the time to cook.
- d. I like Literature.
- e. I think it's Beyonce.
- f. About 250, I guess.
- g. It was about technology.

GOOD LUCK!